
 
 
 
 
December 12, 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
Ms. Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi: 
 
Re: EB-2022-0019 Canadian Niagara Power Inc. 2023 IRM Application 
 CNPI Comments on 2023 Tariff  
 
On December 8, 2022, the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) issued the Decision and Order with respect to the 
above-noted Application. Pursuant to section 3 of the Orders, Canadian Niagara Power (CNPI) has 
reviewed the Tariff of Rates and Charges.   
 
CNPI notes that on December 8, 2022 the OEB also issued Decisions with respect to the Uniform 
Transmission Rates(UTRs)1 and Regulatory Charges2 to be in effect beginning on January 1, 2023.  
 
Accordingly, CNPI requests that the updated Regulatory Charges be reflected in the final Tariff of Rates and 
that the calculations of Retail Transmission Rates be updated to reflect the 2023 UTRs. CNPI has attached 
a Rate Generator model which incorporates the updates to the Retail Transmission Rates and requests the 
OEB staff update the Regulatory Charges accordingly.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Oana Stefan 
Manager, Regulatory Affairs 
 
cc: Shelley Grice, John Lawford (VECC) 
 Narisa Jotiban, Lawren Murray (OEB Staff) 
 Carla Molina (Hydro One) 
 Myriam Seers, Ryan Pistorius, Sebastian Melo, James Birkelund (Small Business Utility Alliance) 
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1 Decision and Rate Order in EB-2022-0250, released December 8, 2022.  
 
2 Decision and Order in EB-2022-0269, released December 8, 2022  
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